
 

 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, JULY 2, 2024 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, ROGER DAHMER AND JIMMIE 

BENNETT 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; RICK GILLESPIE, EMERGENCY SERVICES 

COORDINATOR; DIANA MITCHELL, 911 DIRECTOR; STEPHEN SMOOT, THE 

PENDLETON TIMES; LAURA BROWN, FISHER MOUNTAIN; SHERRY MONGOLD, 

SENECA ROCKS REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY (SRRDA); MIKE ALT, TINA 

EYE 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  Commissioner Hevener called the meeting to 

order. 

 

Minutes of the June 18, 2024 meeting of the County Commission, on motion of Commissioner 

Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Commissioner Hevener discussed the parking of heavy trucks on the parking lot at the Pendleton 

County Community Building (PCCB).  As the lot was recently paved, he recommended that signs be 

ordered stating no commercial trucks are allowed to park on the lot. 

 

He also mentioned that the tent holes left in the parking lot by the Springfest tent had not been filled in 

after the event back in May.  Commissioner Hevener filled them in yesterday. 

 

Rick Gillespie, Emergency Services Coordinator, mentioned that there is a crack in the asphalt down 

the middle of the helipad area that has grass growing out of it.  Commissioner Hevener stated he would 

check it out and see if it can be filled in also.  Mr. Gillespie also mentioned that there were two trees 

growing near the wash bay and OEM storage shed that need to be removed. 

 

Karen Pitsenbarger, County Administrator, informed the Commission that the storage building for the 

back parking lot has been ordered. 

 

 

Laura Brown, Director of Development & Sales at Fisher Mountain, updated the Commission on 

improvements that have been made at Fisher Mountain.  They currently have an agreement with the 

Pendleton County Public Service District for a water line extension, but are limited to the number of 

water taps.  They would like for the County to obtain an independent water study from the Navy Base 

in Sugar Grove to Franklin.  Mr. Gillespie shared concerns from an OEM and citizen perspective.  He 

stated that the well at the 911 Center is still having issues.  Ms. Brown said that with the study, there 

would be greater opportunities for grants for additional water lines. She recommended that the panel to 

select applicants to do the water study include someone from the Development Authority, County 

Commission, OEM, PSD and the Town. 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the County will move forward to commission a 

water study for the area. 

 

 

Commissioner Bennett made a motion, vote unanimous, to approve the resolution from the Farmland 

Protection Board reaffirming commitment to the voluntary Farmland Protection Act of 2020. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission went into Executive Session 

to discuss a personnel issue at 9:30 a.m.  The Commission adjourned out of Executive Session on 

motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous at 10:10 a.m.  No decisions were taken in Executive 

Session. 



Mr. Gillespie gave an update on the Seneca Rocks Tower site.  They are currently waiting for the 

gravel to be applied to the road and for the tower contractor to drill the foundation caissons and build 

the foundation. 

 

 

The USDA is requesting additional information from the County before making a decision on the 

application for a loan for the annex.  Mrs. Pitsenbarger is gathering that information. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, Carl Hevener was reappointed to a four-year 

term to the WV Solid Waste Management Board. 

 

 

The Commission reviewed the estimated carryover balance for General County for fiscal year 2025 as 

presented by Elise White, County Clerk. 

 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bennett, vote was unanimous, to approve a Coal Severance 

Fund budget revision for fiscal year 2025 to appropriate the assigned fund balance ending June 30, 

2024 in the amount of $6,515 showing an increase of $515 over the original budgeted amount. 

 

 

 



 
 

 

The following exonerations, on motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, were approved: 

 

 Shelba Vincell, Franklin District, $163.36 (2024 Tax Year) 

 Ronald Gregory Hayson, Sugar Grove District, $4.72 (2021 Tax Year) 

 Ronald Gregory Hayson, Sugar Grove District, $4.84 (2022 Tax Year) 

 Ronald Gregory Hayson, Sugar Grove District, $4.97 (2023 Tax Year) 

 Ronald Gregory Hayson, Sugar Grove District, $5.06 (2024 Tax Year) 

 

 

 

The following settlements of accounts were this day presented to the Commission and approved on 

motion of Commissioner Dahmer, and unanimously confirmed: 

 

 

Elmer Lee Bodkin, Administrator of the Estate of Bonnie Aileen Bodkin, deceased; Affidavit and 

Waiver of Final Settlement 

 

 

 

 



The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission were approved on motion of Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous. 

 
 

 
ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 34960 – 35009  $320,500.14 

 

COAL SEVERANCE FUND:  Check Nos. 200244 – 200245  $1,045.97 

 

DOG FUND:     Check No. 456   $172.80 

 

MAGISTRATE COURT FUND:  Check No. 300222   $24.00 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4220 – 4229  $52,358.59 

 

PARKS & RECREATION FUND:  Check Nos. 1449 - 1455  $2,532.85 

 

CLINTON HEDRICK CB FUND:  Check Nos. 1159 - 1160  $164.00 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER BENNETT, 

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, JULY 16, 2024. 

 

 

 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 


